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Germany (candidate: Judge Dr. Ute Hohoff)  
National procedure for the selection of candidates for the position of judge at the ICC 

According to article 36, para. 4 (a) of the Rome Statute, nominations for the position of judge at the International 

Criminal Court may be made by any State Party “(i) By the procedure for the nomination of candidates for 

appointment to the highest judicial offices in the State in question; or (ii) By the procedure provided for the 

nomination of candidates for the International Court of Justice in the Statute of that Court.” 

Germany has opted for the procedure whereby candidates are nominated by the German national 
group in the Permanent Court of Arbitration, in accordance with Article 4, para. 1 of the Statute of the 
International Court of Justice, which regulates the procedure for the nomination of candidates for that 
Court.  

The process leading up to the nomination of a candidate for the elections to take place at the 
Assembly of States Parties in 2023 involved multiple stages.  

The Federal Foreign Office conducted a thorough internal inter-agency process that included the 
Federal Ministry of Justice in order to identify the potential candidates who would best fulfil the 
prerequisites established in article 36 of the Rome Statute. The challenges currently faced by the ICC 
led Germany to take the view that a practitioner with longstanding courtroom experience in cases 
relating to transnational and international criminal law would be of crucial importance for the optimal 
functioning of the ICC. Germany therefore decided that it would aim to present a high-ranking, 
experienced criminal law judge as a candidate for election to the ICC. The Federal Foreign Office, as 
the lead ministry, shared the results of the inter-agency process with the German national group in the 
Permanent Court of Arbitration. 

In April 2022, the spokesperson for the German group in the Permanent Court of Arbitration, 
Prof. Stefan Oeter, informed the German Government that the group had, after careful deliberation, 
unanimously decided to nominate Judge Dr Ute Hohoff as a candidate. 

Given the political importance that Germany attributes to any candidacy for the International Criminal 
Court, the candidacy of Judge Hohoff was formally submitted to the Federal Cabinet in June 2022. 
The Federal Cabinet approved her candidacy, meaning that it is officially endorsed at the highest level 
by the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany.  

On 21 February 2023, the spokesperson for the German group in the Permanent Court of Arbitration 
then informed the President of the Assembly of States Parties that it was nominating Judge Hohoff as 
a candidate for election. The Embassy of the Federal Republic of Germany forwarded this letter, 
together with other relevant information, to the Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties in its Note 
Verbale communicating the nomination of Judge Hohoff. 

With regard to the second procedural option for nominating candidates for election to the ICC, 
Germany wishes to note that Judge Hohoff was approved for her current office, as a sitting judge at 
Germany’s Federal Court of Justice, in accordance with the national procedure that is applicable to the 
nomination of candidates for appointment to the highest judicial offices in Germany.  






